














In order to ensure public health protection and the integrity of closures due to bacterial
contamination, the Division of Marine Fisheries is conditioning the license as follows under
authority of Chapter 130, sec. 57, MGL:

1.) No harvestable market size shellfish shall be held at this site during periods when the site is
in the “closed” status.

2.) Routine maintenance of shellfish seed in the upwellers may be conducted during
periods when the area is in the “closed” status under the classification conditions for shellfish

area BB50.1.

3.) No overwintering of seed may occur at the upweller license site during periods when the area
is in the “open” status under the classification conditions for shellfish area BB50.1
without prior permission from the Division of Marine Fisheries. The overwintering site will
be the 3 acre aquaculture license site located in menemsha Pond in the area classified as
“Approved” for shellfish harvesting in accordance with provisions of the National Shellfish
Sanitation Program.

4.) Conditions 1 and 2 shall also apply during other public health closures such as, but not
limited to, biotoxin (Red Tide), oil spills or other contaminants.

In order to obtain permission for emergency maintenance of the shellfish aquaculture
license site, the license holder should contact one of the following individuals during regular
business hours: Mike Hickey (508) 990-2860 X122

Jerry Moles  (508) 990-2860 X129

As aresult of this inspection, it is our opinion that license and operation of the proposed
shellfish aquaculture project under the provisions of Chapter 130, section 57 of Massachusetts
General Laws, would not have a substantial adverse impact on the shellfish or other natural
resources in Menemsha Pond in the Town of Chilmark.

All activities in connection with this license must be conducted in accordance with all
applicable state statutes and regulations governing shellfish and in accordance with provisions of 322
CMR 15:00 Management of Marine Aquaculture. Marine Fisheries reserves the right to further
condition the individual, private aquaculture license sites at any time, under provisions of Chapter
130, section 57 if deemed necessary to protect shellfish and other natural resources.

The licensee-applicant should be aware that this license is subject to further regulation by
the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers and may be subject to regulation by the Massachusetts Dept.
of Environmental Protection under the provisions of Chapter 91 (Waterways Acts) and/or
Chapter 131, section 40 (Wetlands Act) and their regulations.

It is strongly recommended that the applicant contact the local Conservation Commission
to determine the applicability of the Wetlands Act and the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers,
Regulatory Branch at 696 Virginia Road, Concord, MA. 01742, tel.(978-318-8696), concerning a
Programmatic General Permit For Small Scale Shellfish Aquaculture.
















